
(Effective June 1, 2024)

WAC 284-30A-070  Insurer communication standards.  (1) Reasonable 
explanation is a communication standard that requires insurers to pro-
vide sufficient information, in terms that are understandable to an 
average policyholder, which enable the policyholder to figure out the 
basic nature of any premium increase.

(2) Primary factors is a communication standard that requires in-
surers to provide the specific rate and rating factors that caused the 
premium increase. The primary factors are the following:

(a) Auto-related factors (car garaging location, driving record, 
miles driven, number of drivers, and number of vehicles), claims his-
tory, discounts, fees and surcharges, demographic factors (age, credit 
history, education, gender, marital status, and occupation), property 
related factors (age, location, and value), premium capping, and rate 
changes (including those subject to rate stability rules, transition 
rules, or premium-capping rules, as referenced in WAC 284-24-130).

(b) Insurers shall include the primary factors in the premium 
change notice, if applicable to the premium increase, with any premium 
change notices processed for renewals effective on or after June 1, 
2027. Factors not listed above as primary are considered as optional 
factors. Insurers may include additional optional factors not listed 
in this section, if applicable to the premium increase.

(3) Insurers may include composite rating variables in premium 
change transparency to inform policyholders of premium increases. How-
ever, if insurers include composite rating variables in their premium 
change transparency, then insurers shall explain the premium increase 
attributed to the composite rating variables.

(4) Insurers may include the use of estimated dollars in premium 
change transparency, if a reasonable explanation is provided by the 
insurers to the policyholders on the degree of accuracy estimated dol-
lars achieve, as specifically applied to that policy and premium in-
crease.

(5) Insurers may show separate impacts by the different perils or 
risks being covered and the type of coverage for each.

(6) This chapter does not prohibit insurers from sending premium 
change transparency for all premium increases beyond those required in 
this section.
[Statutory Authority: RCW 48.02.060, 48.01.030, 48.18.180, 48.18.2901, 
48.18.292, 48.18.480, 48.18.545, 48.19.020, 48.19.035, and 48.30.010. 
WSR 23-13-114, § 284-30A-070, filed 6/21/23, effective 6/1/24.]
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